Building/Property Maintenance Committee
Minutes for January 21, 2020
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	Committee Member
	Present
	absent

	Robert Wentworth, Bldg Insp – Chairperson
	X
	

	Robert Mackey, CE Director – Vice Chair
	X
	

	Ed Garone, Derry Police
	
	X

	Mike Stanhope, Derry Fire Dept. 
	
	X

	Mike Fowler, DPW 
	         X
	

	Diane Mulholland, Tax Collector
	X
	

	Jim Morgan, Councilor Liaison
	X
	

	George Sioras, Town Planner
	X
	

	Serge Michaud – Resident 
	X
	

	Mike Welch, Resident
	X
	

	Vacant – Resident
	
	

	Courtney Provencher, Health Inspector
	X
	

	Stacy Beliveau, Tax Collector Alternate
	
	

	George Feole, Police Dept Alternate
	
	X

	Dave Eastman, Fire Dept Alternate
	
	X


A monthly meeting of the Building & Property Maintenance Committee was held Tuesday, January 21, 2020 at the Derry Municipal Building Center.  The meeting was called to order at 10:06 am.
Approval of Minutes

George Sioras made a motion to accept the October 15, 2019 minutes.  

Seconded by Bob Wentworth.   

Motion PASSED (9–0). 
                                                        OLD BUSINESS

______________________________________________________________________

92 Old Chester Road – As of December 2019, the property has been turned over to the attorney for a judgement in perpetuity.     
141 By-Pass 28 – A letter has been drafted and sent to the property owner.  Councilor Morgan asked where we are regarding this property.  Bob Wentworth responded that nothing has changed at the property in a while.  Code Enforcement plans to be more forceful in the spring.   

43-45-45.5 East Broadway – George Sioras met with Anthony Cristallo on Friday, January 17, 2020 and the property owner plans to paint the building in the spring.  He plans to fill out a change of use for the property.  He was given paperwork this morning for the Facade Improvement Program.  He plans to have the canopy reworked/replaced and he told Elizabeth Robidoux that the restaurant name will change.     
11 Lawrence Street – Bob Wentworth provided the update that a demolition permit was issued on December 13, 2019 for the removal of the main structure on the property.  The building should be coming down soon (it may be demolished already).      
264 Hampstead Road – this property will be revisited in the spring.  Bob Wentworth stated that the building is falling apart.   
357 Island Pond Road – no update or discussion.    
Low Priority

53 English Range Road – no update or discussion.   
65 English Range Road – no discussion.    

NEW BUSINESS
Bob Mackey stated that the property at Watt’s Auto Salvage is up for sale.  Bev Donovan from Economic Development has been speaking with the realtor.  Boutin Law is reluctant to take possession of the property.  Mike Fowler indicated that the town filed an application with the Southern New Hampshire Planning Commission (SNHPC) for federal funding.  The outcome is not known until June 2020 regarding the Watt’s and Goodhue properties.  The Town has been successful with court action and will use DES funding of $60,000 to test 19 Elm Street at no cost to the Town.  
Discussion regarding 148 Goodhue Road.

Rockingham Acres located at 161 Rockingham Road has approximately 12 unregistered vehicles covered with snow.  

9R Leslye Circle has junk in the yard. 
There are 5 unregistered parked vehicles at Clam Haven located at 94 Rockingham Road.  Councilor Morgan suggested reaching out to the current property owner, Rick Metts as he will take care of the issue.  

4 Pillsbury Road has junk in the yard. 
Bob Mackey stated that some of the code enforcement issues have resulted in attorney involvement.  Bob Mackey stated that the most common zoning problem they deal with is junk cars.  Councilor Morgan asked if there is any upside for the Transfer Station to accept the vehicles.  Mike Fowler stated that given the cost to dispose of the batteries and other motor vehicle parts, it would not make sense for the Transfer Station to accept them.  Vehicles can be junked through Weber Auto or Winfield Salvage Company. 
OTHER BUSINESS
1) Corinna’s Cakes is moving to 14 East Broadway (where the Blackberry Bakery used to be located).  

2) There is junk outside 4 Pillsbury and Code Enforcement has sent a letter.  Councilor Morgan asked if this was the property with the bus and Bob Mackey confirmed yes.  The Town has asked Boutin Law to create a petition requesting compliance.  
3) There are some outlying property issues at Collette’s Grove.  There are some old camps that no one has been staying in for years.  The locations will be added to the distressed property list.  

6 Michael Ave – Councilor Tripp was contacted regarding this property.  Mike Fowler stated that Code Enforcement had already been out preemptively and sent a letter regarding campers in use.  Serge Michaud stated that there are no rentals out there.  Bob Mackey indicated that there are 350 square foot rental units at 6 Old Chester Road that are renting for $950 per month. 
Councilor Morgan indicated that the new owner of the Fairways, Chartwell, plans to increase all units to market rate.  All renters that have a Section 8 housing subsidy have 18 months to vacate and find alternative housing.  Discussion ensued about possibilities for housing given the tight rental market.  Councilor Morgan stated that Chartwell paid 99 million for the Fairways and that they are looking for their investment to pay off.    
Bob Wentworth made a motion to adjourn.

Seconded by George Sioras  

MOTION PASSED (9 – 0)

Meeting adjourned at 10:24 AM.

Next meeting to be held on April 21, 2020 @ 10:00 AM – Room 307.

Respectfully, 

Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk 
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